AIRD & BERLIS uip

Barristers and Solicitors

Scott Stoll
Direct: 416.865.4703
E-mail: sstoli@airdberlis.com

April 1, 2009
Via Email and Courier

Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319

27" Floor

2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, ON M5P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Motion of Brant County Power Inc (“BCP”)
Board File Number EB-2009-0063

We are in receipt of the letter of counsel to Brantford Power Inc. dated March 30, 2009,
received via email, time stamped at 5:51 p.m.

The comment from BCP in respect of the May 25 2009 hearing impacting the ability to
proceed with the 2010 rate application was based upon the assumption that following an
oral hearing would be one to two weeks of written argument, and up to two months which
the Board may take to render a decision in this matter. That would take the decision to
the early part of August 2009. It is expected that the outcome of this decision will have a
direct impact on the 2010 rate application by BCP.

Yours very truly,

AIRD & BERLIS LLP
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